Concern #11:  Inappropriate Travel Support
The at-large community recognizes that intellectual property attorneys are highly compensated individuals.  Accordingly, we question the wisdom of ICANN Financial Staff choosing to subsidize travel support for two IPC officers to attend three ICANN meetings at a cost of $30,000 while travel funding is routinely denied to less-advantaged members of the at-large community.

Concern #12:  Pettiness

We in the at-large community recall the receipt of $1,000 in seed money from Pindar Wong, the receipt of a domain name donated by Jefsey Morfin, the receipt of a $10,000 pledge from former ICANN Board Chairman Esther Dyson and the support and pledges from at-large members around the world that participated in the ALSC email forum who helped to launch, with intrepid help from Joop Teernstra, the icannatlarge.com website.
The at-large has always appreciated the value of having a domain name, and the recent NARALO request to have a NARALO website created and maintained was not viewed by anyone in the at-large world as an unreasonable request.  Rather than agreeing with this reasonable and low cost funding request, or settling upon an even lower negotiated amount for such an effort, ICANN’s Financial Staff decided to arbitrarily reject the request in order to goad the NARALO into continued participation within the Confluence Wiki slum.  

This callous attitude does not sit well with us.  You will recall that ICANN Staff conducted a survey of proposed constituency services for a GNSO Toolkit.  Ranked number 5 in importance to the GNSO community was “Constituency web site hosting and content maintenance (i.e. keeping site up to date with relevant documents and information)” – see http://gnso.icann.org/drafts/tool-kit-services-recommendations-for-gnso-05nov09-en.pdf.

In response to this articulated need, ICANN Staff wrote:

“Website Hosting and Content Maintenance”  -- An up-to-date community web presence can be a valuable mechanism for sharing news, archiving information and providing outreach to a broad population of existing and potential members.   Collective community discussions to review how community websites might be integrated, re-themed for consistency, and, possibly hosted and/or maintained by Staff in the future will follow after it is clear how many groups intend to request this support.

gnso.icann.org/drafts/toolkit-implementation-report-15nov10-en.pdf
Far from rejecting the notion, ICANN Policy Staff was willing to proceed with Toolkit services that included website hosting and content maintenance.  Why then is that which is acceptable in principle to ICANN Policy Staff cavalierly dismissed by ICANN’s Financial Staff?  This is pettiness at its worst.
